Meeting Minutes Finance Governance and Public Safety Committee Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]January 25, 2023

Those in attendance: Katheryn Shields, Chair Heather Hall, Vice Chair Councilmembers: Ryana Parks-Shaw, Melissa Robinson, Lee Barnes, Kevin McManus Howard Rice, Represented the City Clerk's Office

Review and discussion of ordinances 230040, 230043, 230058, 230037, 230041, 230042, and committee substitute for 230049
230040 230043 Held 1 week February 1 2023
230058, held two weeks, will be heard on February 8, 2023
Presentation by Jane Brown, Director of the Housing department, on ordinance 230981.
Presentation by Staff from the Finance Department on October 31, 2022, Cash Basis Financial Report and the FY2022-23 Second Quarter Budget Analysis.

The Clerk read into record ordinances 230037, 230041, and 230042. There should have been a discussion of these ordinances in the open session. However, it was the committee's unanimous decision to Advance and do Pass all three ordinances to be heard before the full council on January 26, 2023, at the Legislative Session.
The Clerk read into record committee substitute for 230049. The ordinance Amends Chapter 2, Code of Ordinances, Section 2-1104, to increase the amount of paid parental leave available to eligible employees. Councilmember O’Neil presented the item. It was the committee's unanimous decision to advance and pass the ordinance to be heard before the full council on January 26, 2023, at the Legislative session.
The Clerk read into record ordinance 230981. Jane Brown, Director of the Housing department, presented the ordinance, which reduces the Contingent Appropriation by $175,000.00 in the General Fund; appropriates the amount of $175,000.00 to the Neighborhood Initiatives account; and authorizes the Director of the Housing and Community Development Department to enter into a $175,000.00 agreement with the Ivanhoe Neighborhood Council for management, operation, and implementation of the Ivanhoe's Strategic Plan. Councilmembers Heather Hall, Vice Chair, Ryana Parks-Shaw, Melissa Robinson, Lee Barnes, and Kevin McManus voted Aye, and Katheryn Shields, Chair, Voted Nay. The ordinance passed with the recommendation of Advance and Do Pass to be heard before the full council on January 26, 2023.


Financial Report Krista Morrison & Staff from the Finance Department presented October 31, 2022, Cash Basis Financial Report and the FY2022-23 Second Quarter Budget Analysis. Krista Morrison, Budget Officer, showed: The City's population is the largest in its history, and it is investing in streets and providing more affordable housing. The City's sound fiscal policy over the last decade has allowed it to weather the economic impact of COVID-19 while continuing to deliver city services. In addition, federal support from the CARES Act and especially the American Rescue Plan Act has allowed the City to support COVID-19 care and vaccination initiatives while replacing lost revenue. While city revenue has not fully recovered, particularly in Convention and Tourism, the Submitted Budget showcases a cautious optimism with overall recovery in many of the City's significant sources of revenue.

The Meeting adjourned.
